
 

Gainey Ranch Security update 

Vehicle Theft 

On Thursday January 18, 2024, around 4pm a homeowner vehicle was taken from the Estate Club 

parking lot.   The thief was recorded on the Estate Club camera system as she walked around the Club.   

The entry gate cameras documented as she left Gainey Ranch in the homeowner’s vehicle.   Scottsdale 

police were able to locate the vehicle and she was arrested the vehicle returned to the owner.   Please 

remember to lock your car and never leave keys or valuables in your vehicle where someone can have 

easy access.  

Dog Bites 

In the last couple of months security has responded to two incidents involving a resident walking a dog 

on a leash and the dog biting a fellow resident.   When out walking on the Ranch be wary of dogs you are 

not familiar with and always give dogs their space.   Security has met with the dog owner and 

precautions are being taken by the dog owner to ensure this does not occur again. 

Security and Police training 

In security’s ongoing relationship with Scottsdale Police there will be a training exercise around midnight 

tonight January 19, 2024, at the Estate Club.   The purpose of the training is to prepare the police should 

an emergency occur at the Club that requires police response.     Security will assist and learn from the 

exercise.   

Mike Anderson and the Gainey Ranch Security team. 


